
Jefferson County Master Gardener Volunteer Association 

Minutes of the February 11, 2016 Meeting 

 

1. The Meeting was called to order by President Frankie F. A motion was made to approve the 

January Minutes. The motion was made, seconded, and approved by the membership. 

 

2. The January Treasurer’s Report was presented by Treasurer Barbara S. A motion to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report was made, seconded, and approved by the membership. 

 

 

3. The WIMGA Representative Report was presented by Diane K. The WIMGA website should be 

completed in mid-March. Registration for Conference should be available in April. 

 

4. The Agricultural Agent Report was presented by Lavern G. The proposal to work with Jefferson 

High School Ag instructor Nick B. on plant sale has been approved. The Fort Atkinson Chamber 

of Commerce Project Lead has also been approved. 

 

Pollinator Workshop is scheduled for March 29 from 5-7 p.m. and the Fruit Tree Pruning 

Workshop is scheduled for April 7 from 5-7p.m the cost for each of these workshops is $ 5.00. 

Please contact Kim at 920-674-7297 or email kimb@jeffersoncountywi.gov to preregister for 

these workshops. 

 

Updates on the upcoming changes to the UW Extension can be found in the news tab on the 

UW website at www.uwex.edu 

 

5. Report from the Executive Committee Meeting was presented by Frankie F. Results of the 

questionnaire were discussed. The program committee will review project requests and submit 

to Lavern for approval. 

 

6. Anyone interested in volunteering at the Rock Lake Improvement Association Native Gardening 

for Shoreline Workshop please contact Frankie F. 

 

 

7. The Jump for Wellness Report was presented by Shirley B. Rhubarb seeds and Jade plant were 

propagated at the fair. 

 

8. The 4-H Project Day Report was presented by Sharon S. The 4-H will have a houseplant meeting 

on February 29, at 6:30 p.m. at the Extension. 

 

 

9. There will be a lecture on willow at the Hoard Museum on April 16 from 10:30-12 p.m. Following 

will be a workshop from 1-3 p.m. The fee for the workshop will be $25.00 and is limited to 15 

people. For more information please contact Bev D. 

mailto:kimb@jeffersoncountywi.gov
http://www.uwex.edu/


10. Coming up, Common Mistakes: Planning & Planting Scheduled for March 12 at 2 p.m. at the 

Hoard Historical Museum. 

A Motion to Adjourn was made and seconded 

 

Support Time: 45 minutes 

Education: 1.25 hours 

 

A special thank you to Mike H and Ron L for their presentation on Composting and Food Waste 

 

In Attendance: Dennis B, Shirley B, Bev D, Bob D, Frankie F, Lavern G, Dorothy H, Mike H, Diane 

K, Christine P, Bobbie R, Anne S, Barb S, Sharon S, Gloria S, Maggie S, Sue S, Jeannie T, Tina V, 

Audray W, Susan W 

 

Next Meeting March 10, 2016 at 6:45; Board Meeting at 6:00 

 


